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Summary

On 9 October 2019, the Overview and Scrutiny Committee (OSC) agreed to undertake an 
in-depth scrutiny review on Ambition 2020 and its early impact (minute 20 refers). 
Between then and February 2020, Committee Members took part in a number of formal 
and informal meetings to scrutinise four key lines of enquiry forming the basis of the 
review and make recommendations for improvements. 

At the 1 July 2020 OSC meeting, the proposed final version of the report to arise from this 
scrutiny review was presented and agreed (minute 10 refers).

This report is to confirm that the 24 recommendations made in the scrutiny review report 
have been agreed by officers and an action plan is currently being developed by officers 
to outline to the Committee how the recommendations will be progressed and by when. 
The updated Action Plan will be presented to the Committee at its meeting on 7 October 
2020. 
Recommendation(s)

The Overview and Scrutiny Committee is recommended to note this report. 
Reason(s)

This report confirms that the recommendations made by the Committee’s scrutiny review 
into Ambition 2020 have been accepted by officers. 

Public Background Papers Used in the Preparation of the Report: None.

List of appendices: None. 


